FVWDB Executive Committee Meeting
August 31, 2010

Approved Minutes-PUBLIC
Members Present:  Mr. Thiel, Ms. VanNess, Mr. Grant, Mr. Kleman, Mr. Martinez
Members Absent:  Mr. Schultz
Others Present:  Ms. Welch, Ms. Meyer

Mr. Grant called the meeting to order at 1:12 p.m.
Approval of July 6, 2010 Minutes:  Mr.  Martinez made a motion to approve the July 6, 2010 minutes.  Mr. Kleman second.  There was no further discussion and the minutes were approved.  
Move to Closed Session as per State Statue 19.85(1)c for Personnel:  Mr. Kleman made a motion to moved to closed session and Mr. Thiel second. Ms. Meyer left the room.  There was no further discussion and the meeting moved to closed session at 1:13 p.m. 
Return to Open Session as per State Statue 19.85(1)c:  Mr. Thiel made a motion to return to open session.  Ms. VanNess second.  The meeting returned to open session at 1:56 p.m.
Approval of Actions Discussed in Closed Session (Action):  

Mr. Thiel made a motion to approve a 4% raise of the Executive Administrator.   An $800/month car allowance will also begin September 1st which would replace mileage.  Ms. VanNess second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passes. 
Audits: 
a) PY 08/PY 09 Fiscal:  Ms. Welch provided a copy of audit from Wegner.  Issues were related to internal controls, which is ongoing from the financial issues that occurred in PY07.  There is now three staff in fiscal and area has much approved, especially in the three areas of concern noted in the audit report.  The PY 09 audit is scheduled in late September which will show the process of improvement.  Mr. Grant and the committee prefer waiting until the December meeting to show both audit reports and also inviting the auditors to do a presentation.  

b)  DOL:  PY 08 and PY 09 were audited by four DOL representatives and two DWD staff; lists of documents were sent prior to the visit.  The auditors looked at two years, mostly PY 08, and focused on internal controls and the two entities (FVWDB and Workforce Economics).  They were very pleased there is now a separation of the organizations.  Ms. Welch has a list of items they are requesting within the next two weeks.  

The main issue they are concerned about is the administrative office building in Neenah.  Ms. Welch noted that “preponderance of evidence” showed that the funds used to originally purchase the building/land was not paid through program dollars.  However, DOL noted said that only 2% of depreciation plus actual costs can be used to pay mortgage costs, which means only approximately $16,000 per year of federal/WIA funds can be used to pay mortgage costs.  Therefore, approximately $42,000 a year needs to be paid through non-program income.  The FVWDB is also is up for mortgage renewal as the original mortgage was a five year balloon.  DOL could also come back and charge for the last five years of rent which was paid through WIA dollars.  Discussion followed on possible options, including the US Oil building in Combined Locks.  Ms. Welch will follow up with the Kimberly High School representative.  DOL will send a final report to DWD and then passed along to FVWDB after the fall elections.

c)  DWD:  FVWDB recently went through an ARRA audit; Ms. Welch responded to any concerns noted from the auditors but received another letter from DWD Deputy Secretary Richard stating the response was deficient.  A discussion followed.   Ms. Welch notes that the financial status reporting issues as noted in the letter was a concern but has been rectified, but the other issues are not valid.   Ms. Welch requests that Mr. Grant respond to the last correspondence as Board chair.  Ms. Welch would like Mr. Grant to attend a meeting with Secretary Gassman in the near future, if possible.  Mr. Grant would like Ms. Welch to send a copy of the letter from Deputy Secretary Richard to the committee.  
Incubator Project:  The project is currently on hold until more is known about occupancy date of the building.  Ms. Welch will follow up with the committee when further details are known.  Mr. Erfurth has added to his feasibility report but is currently on hold.  
Board Agenda for September 14, 2010:  Ms. Welch would like to update the board on the incubator project (include report from Paul Erfurth), summer youth program, budget expenditures/close out for PY 09, new budget final vote for PY 10, performance data, and dislocated worker activity.  
Other Business:  Mr. Mark Harris’ time as Chief LEO has ended and will now be Calumet County.  Ms. Welch will also plan to visit the County Board chair in Green Lake as Mr. Helmer has retired.
Adjournment:  Mr. Martinez made a motion to adjourn the meeting, and Ms. VanNess second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting adjourned at 2:37 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Cheryl A. Welch
